
 

Newsletter: 9 Thursday 27th June 2024 

Vision: 
Our school empowers all students to embrace learning, achieve their personal 

best while developing their emotional, social and physical wellbeing, and 
through this make positive contributions to the community. 

Congratulations! 
Congratula-
tions to Natalie 
and her partner 
Shaun on the 
birth of baby 
Phoebe.  
Phoebe was 
born towards 
the beginning 
of June.  Na-
talie and Phoe-
be are both do-
ing well.  From 
all accounts 
Tavia is adjust-
ing well to be-
ing a big sister. 
 
End of term 
wrap up 
Here we are at the end of another term.  
Can you believe it? I feel as though we 
have just started the year but here we 
are, a semester down. 
Well done to all the students who have 
worked so hard these last 2 terms.  The 
staff have been very impressed with the 
students application to learning and the 
successes we are seeing in  the class.   
I have been extremely impressed by the 
behaviour and attitude in the play-
ground.  Students are creating games 
together and ensuring everyone has 
someone to play with.  There have been 
many occasions of whole school games 
at recess and lunch run by the students.  
It is so lovely to see. 
This term our students have been in-
volved in athletics, cross country and 
winter sports with a great degree of suc-
cess.  
We have had incursion with Mitch  

Tambo and Lele.  We have acknowledged 
Reconciliation Day and ANZAC Day. 
Staff have undertaken professional develop-
ment and assisted in system professional 
development through hosting placement stu-
dents Rachael and Freeman.  We have had 
Maddie Platt on work experience as well as 
2 first year teaching students.  We have also 
had other schools come and observe our 
classroom practice around Soundswrite. 
Grade 4/5/6 have been extremely busy with 
Somers camp, Urban camp and a day camp 
to Rumbug. 
School Council has worked tirelessly behind 
the scenes.  While Parents’ Club have run 
the Wednesday BBQ and Jolly Sock fund-
raisers.   
Thank you to everyone who contributes to 
our school.  We are very appreciative of all 
that you do.  We know that WDPS is a fabu-
lous school which offers quality education for 
all students through diverse learning oppor-
tunities. 
 
 

Dates for the calendar 
June 

Thurs 27th Last newsletter for the term 
Fri 28th End of term 2, 2:30pm dismissal 
Reports live on Compass 

July 
Mon 15th Start term 3 
 
 
As always, if you require an-
ything please do not hesitate 
to contact us, either via the 
office or directly to the class-
room teacher. 
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www.welshpoolps.vic.edu.au 
Email:  welshpool.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Address: 5960 South Gippsland Highway, Welshpool Vic 3966  
Phone:   03 56881460  Mobile: 0428 444 292     
Direct Deposit Details: BSB 633-000 Account No: 156869083 Bendigo Bank Toora 

Gabrielle Boyd Principal 
Little School, Big Heart 

Web:    http://



 

Student Awards 

Congratulations to Resham, Charlie, Beau who have 

received REC Awards 

(School Values: Respect, Excellent  & Community )  



 
 
 

Prep/1 Celebrations 

What a joy it has been teaching the P/1 class this week while 
Mrs Wade begins her fabulous holiday overseas. 

All students have welcomed me & my spiny leaf insects into 
the classroom with a friendly face each day. They have also 
proudly shown me the new skills they’ve learnt this term with 
Mrs Wade in their amazing work.  

Their information report writing skills are being put to use, 

reporting what the insects are up to throughout the day.  Our 

insects have been spotted eating, climbing, hiding, dancing and 

even boxing!!! 

I am really impressed with how the P/1 students help one an-

other in the classroom. They’ve shown patience and under-

standing when working in pairs and small groups, during math 

& fine motor lessons.  

Students in P/1 gave drawing instructions to one another using 
positional language such as left, right, beside, on, inside, above 
and below. 

I am looking forward to spending more time with P/1 when we 

return from holidays in Term 3. 

Mrs Southwell 

P/1 Classroom 



2/3 Classroom 
 
 
 

2/3 Classroom 

2/3 Celebrations 

It has been a very busy semester. The students have been very busy learning and participating in lots of interesting activities. 

The students have worked hard in Writing. They have researched and written some very interesting Information Reports on 
different animals.  

In Maths, there have been some very proud moments for the students. They have had ‘aha’ moments when leaning to trade/
regroup when solving addition and subtraction equations.  

Some students have been very dedicated when it comes to home reading. This has helped them improve their comprehension 
skills and reading levels. 

The students have really enjoyed the Bendigo Science Discovery Centre Science program. They have learned about Forensics, 
The Solar System, Food and Weather. 

The Grade Threes have experienced their first Athletics Carnival and some students ran at the District Cross Country. 

I would like to wish the Grade 2/3’s the best of luck for the rest of the year. It has been a pleasure to teach these little people 
and get to know them and their families. 

I hope everyone has a safe and happy holiday break. 

Mrs Zuidema 



2/3 Classroom 
 
 
 

4/5/6 Classroom 

Class end of term celebration 4/5/6 classroom: 

Well done to the 4/5/6 class for their excellent work this term. I 
have been impressed with the efforts of the class as a whole to 
learn and refine new skills.  

A major learning highlight for the senior class this term has 
been during morphology activities that have been ran during 
reading lessons. The class is becoming competent in breaking 
words up into prefixes, base words and suffixes and this work 
has been invaluable, as it has supported the students with their 
decoding skills and has increased their understanding of the 
meaning of different words.  

In addition, the entire class has applied effort in mathematics 
lessons towards increasing their fluency with multiplication, as 
well as challenging themselves to understand the process for 
calculating long multiplication equations.  

Thank you to the students who have continued to read and fill in 
their reading diaries. Well done to Clarydel and Leila who have 
shown outstanding consistency this term with their reading, 
having already reached the 125 night mark. 

Mr Moore.  



 
 
 

WHY IS CORE STRENGTH IMPORTANT FOR MY CHILD? 

Think about a tree. It has a strong trunk, allowing it to hold its branches, or limbs, into the air and to bolster it 
against the wind and rain. 

A human’s core is like a tree’s trunk. It is what allows us to sit unsupported, stand, and to use our legs and arms 
effectively. A weak core means we will struggle to sit and stand unsupported, to have good fine motor control 
for handwriting, or eating and to be successful in moving our body in sports. We may slump when sitting, lack 
energy, and find it challenging to play on playground equipment such as the swing, slide and climbing frame. 

Our core is made up of muscles deep within the abdomen, back and some of the pelvis. 

WHAT CAN I DO TO SUPPORT MY CHILD’S CORE STRENGTH? 

Good news, there is lots you can do to build your child’s core strength. 

✓Make an obstacle course together, include jumping, crawling under tables and chairs, navigating over un-
stable surfaces such as cushions or cuddly toys. 

✓Wheelbarrow races. 

✓Encourage playing on playground equipment, propelling self on the swing, climbing up the slide, monkey 
bars and poles. 

✓Have a friendly competition, who can hold a superman pose or plank for the longest and try to build up 
over time. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

✓Play games or do 
enjoyed activities in various body positions: 

 



 
 
 

✓Incorporate different animal walks into your daily activities. 

“Let’s move like a frog down the corridor to your room”. 

 “Can you guess which animal I am, now you do one and I’ll guess!”. 

Here are some examples. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HAVE FUN!! 

Kate Wignall, OT 
 
 

 

 
Dylan always contributes to class with skill 
and enthusiasm. 
 
He is always willing to have a go at new 
things and often displays leadership skills 
during class activities.  
 
Sue Dower 



 
 

WDPS Looking ahead 2024 
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SCHOLASTIC BOOKFAIR 

SCHOLASTIC BOOKFAIR 

SCHOLASTIC BOOKFAIR 

REMINDER TO PARENTS 
WE ARE GOING DIGITAL. 
 
The Newsletter will continue 
to be emailed from Term 3 
and be available on Com-
pass and schools website. 
  
Consent forms will no longer 
be printed and consent for 
excursion, camps, etc will be 
done via Compass.  
 
There will no longer be any 
paper copies generated. 



 

Parents & Friends Association (PFA) 

Term 3 fundraiser is Big Bear Donuts  

Delivery day Wednesday 7th August. 

Keep an eye out for details 

 

Lisa Van Kuyk 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

SCHOOL BBQ ROSTER  
Term 3 

. 
July 
Wed 17th  
Wed 24th Sandra 
Wed 31st  
 
August 
Wed 7th Sandra 
Wed 14th  
Wed 21st Sandra 
Wed 28th  
 
September 
Wed 4th Sandra 
Wed 11th 
Wed 18th Sandra 
 

HELPERS NEEDED FOR TERM 3 

**Helpers needed**  

URGENT 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

In order to continue our 
BBQ Wednesdays we are 

desperately needing 
more volunteers. If you can 

assist us with any of the dates 
for the upcoming term please 
make contact with Lisa Van 
Kuyk or the school office.   



 



 



 
 
 



 


